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MINUTES  

BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS  

Regular Meeting – February 11, 2025  
  

  

ATTENDEES:  Chairman Marc Komorsky   Commissioner Barry Ward 

Commissioner Robert Taft  Commissioner Vincent Tierney 

Commissioner Anthony Pignataro  (via Teams) 

Chief Anthony Champion  Secretary Bria Le 

Attorney Michael Hekle (Via Teams)  

    

At 6:03 PM, Chairman Marc Komorsky called the Board of Fire Commissioners Regular Meeting to 

order for Tuesday, February 11, 2025, and led the Pledge of Allegiance. He welcomed everyone to the 

meeting and thanked them for being there.  

 

MINUTES: -  2/4/25 Special Meeting  

Upon a MOTION made by Commissioner Pignataro and SECONDED by 

Commissioner Taft, the Board RESOLVED to approve the 2/4/25 Special Meeting 

Minutes. Pignataro – Aye, Ward – Aye, Taft -Aye, Tierney –Aye, Komorsky - Aye. Motion 

Carried.  

  

CORRESPONDENCE:  

- There was a check from New York State Department of Health for a CME recertification in the 

amount of $300.00.  

Upon a MOTION made by Commissioner Pignataro and SECONDED by 

Commissioner Ward, the Board RESOLVED to deposit the $300.00 check from NYS 

DOH into the General Fund. Ward -Aye, Taft – Aye, Pignataro – Aye, Tierney – Aye, 

Komorsky - Aye. Motion Carried. 

 

ROOM USE REQUESTS:  

- There was were none at this time.  

 

 OLD BUSINESS/UNRESOLVED ITEMS:  

- Station 1 Building Update – Commissioner Ward stated he and Secretary Le talked about potentially 

setting up a meeting for February 20 as the 45 day window for the bid lock-in price is February 23. It 

will be set up as a special meeting. If they get the extensions they are looking for, then they will 

cancel it. If not, they will move forward based on Treasurer Pozniak’s recommendations from last 

week. That would be the bid contract award letters. He will keep everyone in the loop. 

Commissioner Tierney stated they are working with various people regarding housing for the career 

staff. The Chief made the decision that he doesn’t want anyone in the building while construction 

is underway. They will be getting one container to hold the materials and personal things that are 

there. They will also get a double wide construction trailer with four bedrooms, a table, a bathroom 

and a kitchenette. It needs to be approved and Commissioner Tierney needs to know when to order 

it because it will take a little while to get it. Commissioner Ward stated his suggestion would be that 

this will be a discussion item for the meeting on the 20th. Commissioner Tierney stated he will have 

a timeline and several things that will have to be done. Chairman Komorsky stated once they get 
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the award letters, they won’t be starting the next day. Commissioner Ward stated it could take 30 

days to get things moving. Commissioner Tierney stated they will need to get an external septic 

system set up. He is working with M & O on this. It will also need a Central Hudson hook up and an 

electrician to wire everything together. He has 1 price for the trailer, but there should be another 

coming in. He is working with the Chief on the electrician. Chief Champion stated in the Teams 

folder for this meeting there is a Station 1 Trailer folder, as well as one for Station 1 gutters. The 

quotes that Commissioner Tierney has gotten so far are in there for review. Commissioner Taft 

stated the information from the gutter guy is very comprehensive. Jeff asked if there was a 

requirement to get WIFI out to the trailers. Commissioner Tierney stated they would need TV and 

WIFI. Chief Champion stated they have a quote for a storage trailer for $7,500, which is above his 

spending limit. If the Board would like to move forward with this, he just needs their approval. This 

would be to purchase a 40 foot by 8 or 10 foot wide storage trailer and is listed with a dealer right 

on Commerce Street. Commissioner Taft asked if they would give a better deal if they purchased 

two and Chief Champion stated he did not know if they had two. Chairman Komorsky asked if it was 

a new container. Commissioner Tierney stated it is considered a one use container and it is in 

perfect condition. It has two side doors. Chairman Komorsky stated he is asking because there are 

many used ones for much less. Commissioner Tierney stated the price he got from Wilcox was 

around $200.00 a month and they are looking to rent for approximately six months. You have to pay 

the moving and removal fees. Commissioner Taft stated they want to make sure they get two good 

ones. Chairman Komorsky asked if they were for Station 2 and Chief Champion stated they would 

be for Station 1. The thought for now is to get a storage unit to clear out the building so they are 

ready for renovations and then revisit how far they want to go with building out a full storage area 

with a second container and roof. Chairman Komorsky stated why don’t they just get both now and 

set it the way they want it so it’s done one time. Commissioner Taft stated it would be two 

containers and a roof to make a breezeway in between. Commissioner Tierney asked if they needed 

it right away and Chief Champion said no. Commissioner Tierney stated they could order the two 

and get the one right away. Chairman Komorsky stated they want two matching ones.  

Upon a MOTION made by Commissioner Tierney and SECONDED by 

Commissioner Taft the Board RESOLVED to purchase two matching storage containers 

for Station 1 from Brandl’s for $7500 each. The roof issue will be discussed at a later 

date. Ward -Aye, Taft – Aye, Pignataro – Aye, Tierney – Aye, Komorsky - Aye. Motion 

Carried. 

 

- Station 3 Storage Room – Commissioner Ward stated this remains a work in progress. 

 

- Station 2 Brick Pointing – Commissioner Ward stated there is nothing new at this time. 

 

- Station 1 Gutters – Chief Champion stated in the Teams folder there is a file for the gutter quotes 

that have been submitted. They have three quotes to repair what is there, which comes to roughly 

$4,000.00. Some of the comments from those vendors is that the repair may only last a year or two. 

They have gotten additional quotes to replace all the gutters, leaders, electrical tape as needed. 

Those quotes have come in at between $8,000 - $10,000. His recommendation would be to replace 

the entire thing so it is good for 10 to 15 years at the $8,000 quote. Commissioner Ward asked what 

the difference was between them and the quote from Brothers Who Do Gutters. Commissioner 

Tierney stated they only proposed sealing the leaks.  
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Upon a MOTION made by Commissioner Tierney and SECONDED by 

Commissioner Ward, the Board RESOLVED to approve the estimate from Chipps 

Seamless Gutters in the amount of $8,000 to replace all the gutters, leaders, and 

electrical tape as needed. Ward -Aye, Taft – Aye, Pignataro – Aye, Tierney – Aye, 

Komorsky - Aye. Motion Carried. 

 

- Staffing Community Events – Chief Champion stated at this time the only update he has is 

regarding them getting the trailer from the Town. The Town surplused it a few meetings ago. He is 

coordinating with Parks Director Sandy Washburn at the Town. When she gives the greenlight, he 

will be contacting Brandl’s and it will go up in the training area. Brandl’s will check the tires before 

moving it. 

 

- Operational Software Overview – Chief Champion said they're getting into the thick of it with 

Lexipol. They are moving into policy reviews at the same time. He has been talking with 

Commissioner Tierney and they are looking to set up a group type event. It would be 

approximately a four hour session with the Commissioner, himself, the Deputy Chief, the 

Secretary, and any other individuals that would like to come in to go through policies and make 

sure they are applicable to LaGrange. They will let the attorneys at Lexipol deal with the legal 

wording. Chairman Komorsky asked how they are going to interface Attorney Hekle with the 

Lexipol attorneys. Chief Champion stated they are going to leave it with Lexipol’s lawyers. They 

have an entire team dedicated to New York State law as it pertains to fire districts. The second 

software item is First Due. They have a meeting scheduled later this week and are moving forward 

with them. They are having some challenges with the program and data transfer aspect. They are 

having help from Jeff and are moving forward with it. Chairman Komorsky asked what some of the 

challenges were. Chief Champion stated the CAD has two different versions. One is a rip and run 

report which just gives you the call and the time. The second is an Excel format that gives you the 

narrative that the call taker takes. It gives updates as to when the equipment responds and is on 

the scene. It gives police information updates that might have been shared. Thanks to the County 

they have the ability to log into the CAD system with private access so they can see that. They're 

looking to mimic that with First Due, which they have access to in previous applications. 

Chairman Komorsky asked if it was an interfacing issue and Chief Champion said yes. They are 

working on it and Jeff is on top of it. Commissioner Taft asked if the one that they have now is not 

going to be the final product and Chief Champion said correct. Chairman Komorsky asked if after 

a few of these meetings, they will start to see live call data. Jeff stated he has been in contact with 

them and First Due finally had a call and they know what has to happen and now First Due has to 

bump it up to another tier to the engineer to do all of the configuration. He asked how long it was 

going to take and was told six weeks and reminded them that they were told it would be ready in 

December. He did ask if they could push to get it done sooner and has not yet heard back. 

Chairman Komorsky stated they are very good about paying their bills on time and they are paying 

for certain services and he feels it is important to have the services they are paying for. He asked 

what they were going to do financially to make it right. Chief Champion stated that has not been 

addressed yet. They have just started getting into meetings with them towards the end of January. 

They are still in the lower phases onboarding the program. He is not sure how long this phase 

normally would last for a new client. This will be one of the questions that he asks in their project 

meeting on Thursday morning. Chairman Komorsky asked to be informed of what that answer 
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was. Chief Champion stated they do have redundancy in that the staff does have access to the 

County’s CAD system. There are alternate ways of getting the narrative. It may take a few more 

moments but the access is there. Chairman Komorsky stated everyone needs that.  

 

- Grant update – Chief Champion stated they have received final payment for the MIG Grant for the 

ballistic wear. He is just waiting on the bank certification of payment and then it can be closed out 

with the County. In regard to the SAFER Grant, since he has submitted the extension request, any 

additional reimbursement progress is on hold until the review of the extension request is 

completed. He did furnish them with financial and progress reports on time so it should not affect 

that aspect. They have until the end of February so he is hoping to get something in the next week 

or two. He has to e-mail his contact to see if there is any status update. The AED County Grant is 

moving forward as they have started to purchase the AEDs. He has reached out to the County and 

they will coordinate getting Car 8 and Car 98 to the graphics vendor so the cars can be mocked up 

for the graphics. Chairman Komorsky stated there are some other grants that are coming out and 

Chief Champion stated he has not received information on them yet. As soon as they come out, 

he will see what they can do. 

 

- Diesel Tank Accessories - Chief Champion said this is a work in progress pending warmer 

weather. 

 

- HIPAA Compliance – The Chief stated this is on hold at this time as they move forward with 

Lexipol.  

 

- Overhead Doors Work –  Chief Champion stated he is still waiting to hear back from D Graphics on 

wrapping the doors. He does have to reach out to a few more vendors. Commissioner Tierney has 

to reach out to Dutchess Overhead Doors. Commissioner Tierney stated he met with the owner of 

Dutchess Overhead Doors on Friday. They looked at the doors at Station 1 and Station 2. He will 

get back to him this week with prices on the glass doors. He does recommend a steel panel on the 

bottom, aluminum and glass, and then a steel panel on the top. It is better for durability and wear. 

It will look like the ones in East Fishkill at Hopewell Hose. He found rust at this station that is 

coming through. Chairman Komorsky stated it has been an ongoing problem. Commissioner 

Tierney stated he is also trying to find a painter. One vendor said the job was too big after the walk-

through. This will include power washing and painting everything. One vendor said there is a 

serious problem with the paint that needs to be dealt with after the gutters are fixed. Chairman 

Komorsky Tierney stated when they scrape it down it will create craters. He is not sure 

sandblasting will be different. A few of the newer panels are already rusting. The vendor said he 

could paint it, but it will just happen again. 

 

- Building Repairs/Repair Requests – Chairman Komorsky asked if anybody had anything that they 

had not already spoken about. Chief Champion stated he has provided a review of what has been 

requested for repairs over the past three months that have not been fully addressed at this time. It 

is for all three stations. One of the new items is that one of the larger windows at Station 1 by the 

rear of the engine is rattling and vibrating with a good wind. They will need to have someone come 

in and reseal that. Hopefully it is just loose seals and not something larger. Chairman Komorsky 

asked if someone reached out to Standard Glass to see if they can come down and give an 
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estimate. Chief Champion stated he will. Commissioner Tierney stated he has a call  in regarding 

the bay lights at Station 2. Commissioner Ward asked if the door at Station 2 was closing and 

Chief Champion stated it has been looked at several times. He will get the vendor here again. 

NEW BUSINESS: - 

- FASNY Recruitment Class interest  – Chairman Komorsky stated everyone has a copy of the 

FASNY Recruitment Class information. Commissioner Ward stated he spoke to Dan today on this 

topic. FASNY has agreed to come down to do a class about recruiting training. It is a two day 

class. According to Dan they very reputable. It helps address the recruitment and retention of 

volunteers. It discusses all of the activities around bringing in and motivating the volunteer 

contingent. He said it has been very successful. Commissioner Ward asked him about 

combination departments. He was told they have done this with combination departments in 

Maryland as well. It is something that could be of value to LaGrange. Commissioner Ward stated 

they would have to commit to two days of a weekend to do this. It is a hands-on class. 

Commissioner Ward did speak to Chief Champion about it briefly. It would be nice if there was a 

member here that would be interested in doing something like this. Chairman Komorsky asked if 

the Chief wanted to put this out to the membership to see if someone would be interested in it. 

Chief Champion stated he will put it out to see if there is any interest.  

 

REPORTS: (by officers present) 

- Treasurer Pozniak - There was no report in Treasure Pozniak's absence. 

 

- Chief Anthony Champion – 

o Updates - Chief Champion stated Mya locksmith will be coming by Friday morning to finish 

changing out the cylinders on the doors here to make the entire district compatible. He has 

requested Lieutenant Demilto be present at the meeting on the 25th so they can discuss 

aspects of the apparatus repairs and the new mower. There are mechanical updates in the 

Teams folder for the commissioners with an update from Sean Brandt labeled as 2–11–25 

update. That is the current status of apparatus as of today. They have four potential new 

hires that are in process for physicals and background checks. They did have three of 

those individuals in yesterday. One was sized today. They should be moving forward 

getting their information and getting gear and station wear clothing for them. They are very 

excited to be in the process. They are all aware that this is not an offer of employment but it 

is the next step in the process. Once he has the information on their physicals and 

background checks he will bring it to the Board. At the last meeting he spoke about a 

potential transfer. That has been stopped at this time. There was something on the 

candidate side that has held him up. Chairman Komorsky asked if they knew what that was 

and Chief Champion stated he did not. Lieutenant Kile has graciously scheduled in the 

hose pump and ladder testing for April 21 and 22nd with Waterway. They have been doing 

the testing for the last 10 to 15 years. 

 

o Training – Lieutenant Hildenbrand has been working with Paramedic Cummings who is 

moving along nicely and absorbing all of the material that is being given to him. He is 

showing real promise. Chairman Komorsky asked how Brad was doing overall and Chief 

Champion stated he is doing very well and learning all of the aspects of the training role. 
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Chairman Komorsky asked if he was getting the necessary respect from the staff and Chief 

Champion stated he has not heard otherwise. 

 

o In County Training – Chief Champion is approved for Chris Cassidy and Rich Sassi to go to 

a fire ground thermal imaging class at the Dutchess County Training Center on February 

26. There are no prerequisites. At this time there has not been a request for a vehicle, but 

he does anticipate that there might be. He asked if the Board was all right with them taking 

one and the answer was yes. Chairman Komorsky asked how the lifespan of the thermal 

imaging cameras that he and Commissioner Ward purchased in Harrisburg was. Chief 

Champion stated the lifespan is going pretty well. If they get broken, they get sent out for 

repair. They do have a replacement amount allocated in the budget and he will look into it 

to see if it is needed for this year. Chairman Komorsky asked when the replacement for 

those was scheduled for. Chief Champion stated he would have to check. Commissioner 

Ward stated it is in the replacement line. Chief Champion stated they did get a couple 

about three months ago to add to the tankers as well as some mutual aid equipment that 

goes out when needed. The lifespan on the MSAs is going fairly well. Commissioner Tierney 

stated the cameras do get used frequently for any “smells and bells” calls because they 

use them to look for any heat sources. Commissioner Ward stated in the Equipment 

Replacement Schedule the next round has them replacing four of them in 2029. They are 

approximately $8800 each.  

-  

o Out of County Training - Chief Champion stated there is no out of county training at this 

time.  

 

o Mechanical Status Updates - Chief Champion stated he put the mechanical updates from 

Sean in the teams folder. He did receive word tonight that Beekman’s primary engine is out 

of service so they have asked that 11 be placed on their first alarm assignments at this 

time. It is not an automatic thing. They do a first dispatch, then they do a 1075 dispatch to 

get more of their personnel. If it is a confirmed fire, they will dispatch LaGrange. Chairman 

Komorsky asked what the anticipated timeline for their engine being out of service was. 

Chief Champion stated he does not have that information at this time. He has requested 

that information. 

 

o 2024 Calls – Chief Champion stated he is working on the getting the information squared 

away to get the LOSAP information out to the volunteers.  

 

Chief Champion stated he has five personnel items, one civil service item and one topic of a 

207A nature for executive session. These may overlap some other items from other people. 

 

- Deputy Chief of EMS Scott Merritt  

o Deputy Chief Merritt stated over the last two weeks the firefighters have had some bailout 

training. Lieutenant Kile and Lieutenant Zittel have been taking the lead of this training. They 

have built a very nice prop and it is out in the garage. They are jumping out of that window and 

using their belay system and then moving up to the larger window to go out. They have been 



LAGRANGE FIRE DISTRICT  
504 Freedom Plains Rd • Poughkeepsie, NY 12603 

  
 

 

BoFC Regular Meeting 2/11/25 
 
Please note that this meeting was conducted in person at 504 Freedom Plains Road in Poughkeepsie, NY, with an alternate 

location in the meeting room of 8715 Surf Drive in Panama City Beach, FL, - AND the Public Session portions of the meeting 

were open for public viewing via Microsoft Teams. 

doing that for the last two weeks and he would like to thank the lieutenants for putting in the 

work in building the prop. There have been no injuries.  

 

o A few weeks ago Dutchess County put together a supplemental ambulance service. The 

County signed a contract with two commercial services, Empress and Ambulanz. They run 

two BLS ambulances and one ALS fly car just to supplement the EMS system in Dutchess 

County. When the mutual aid call goes out if no units are available to respond, one of those 

ambulances is automatically dispatched along with the town's primary mutual aid partner. 

Right now it is funded by the Dutchess County Legislature but going forward they do not know 

how long that will last. Eventually they might start asking those who use the service to start 

chipping in for it. So far in the last month and a half, LaGrange has had to use them once 

because there was a multi casualty incident on the Taconic Parkway. They called for mutual 

aid and none was available so that BLS service came out to give aid. Chairman Komorsky 

stated if they ask for any funds to let him know. His understanding is that this is a test case 

study for the County to see how they can expand it without charging the taxpayers in the 

County or hitting any district tax or costs. Chief Champion stated he and the Deputy Chief did 

attend an initial meeting on this in December. One of the points they put out in the aspect of 

payment was that if the agency is using it as a primary EMS response, they would garnish them 

with having them pay for it. If it is being used as a supplemental service you would not get 

charged. That was the initial discussions in December. Hopefully that will continue. He will 

advise the board if there is any change moving forward. Commissioner Taft asked if the only 

time they would use them is when both of their ambulances are on calls and Chief Champion 

said yes. Commissioner Taft asked if it happened very often and Chief Champion stated only 

once in the last month and a half. Deputy Chief Merritt stated they very rarely go third 

ambulance out. Commissioner Ward stated he pulled the stats from five years ago, which 

have not probably changed much, and a third call in the district was roughly 1% of the calls. It 

happens but it is rare. Chairman Komorsky asked what the difference between supplemental 

and mutual aid was. The Deputy Chief stated one is paid to provide that mutual aid service 

and the other is just regular mutual aid. Commissioner Tierney stated he has been 

approached by people commenting about ambulances waiting in the parking lot to get 

dispatched for calls. Chief Champion stated the County has a Facebook page stating that they 

are providing a service but that perception is still out there. Commissioner Pignataro asked if 

LaGrange would receive this service for the third call in the district. Deputy Chief Merritt 

stated anytime all of LaGrange's ambulances are out and they cannot get an ambulance out, 

County will automatically dispatches a mutual aid ambulance. This service is automatically 

attach to that call so if the mutual aid ambulance cannot get out this is a guarantee this other 

ambulance will respond into the town. Commissioner Ward stated it is not necessarily a third 

call in the district. It is when they run out of resources. Commissioner Pignataro stated it 

makes sense and it sounds like a good service. Chairman Komorsky stated this is the test 

case and they are working to see how it will go. Their goal is to get a County service. There are 

so many areas further north who do not have an ambulance service at all. Deputy Chief Merritt 

stated they are keeping track of it and when they use the service, he has asked the lieutenants 

to let him know so he can track it.  
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o Deputy Chief Merritt stated he submitted the controlled substance license renewal 

application on January 7. He is still waiting on a response from the State. They stated it 

normally takes two to three weeks for them to do the paperwork and they are nearing the 

three-week mark right now.  

 

o The National Fire Academy puts out a program to build a QAQI System. It is to make a system 

from scratch and that is pretty much where they are right now. The cost of that is $314.23 per 

person and he would love to send at least two people to that program so they can learn to 

build this program from scratch so they can adjust what they are currently doing on the EMS 

side. The programs are in July and August and the filing period takes place in March. The 

classes are July 20 and 25th or August 24th and 29th. Attendees are housed on Academy 

property but do have to purchase a meal ticket. Commissioner Ward asked how many he 

wanted to send to the QA/QI class. Deputy Chief Merritt said two but ideally he would like to 

send up to four. Commissioner Ward felt they should give him approval at this point. 

Upon a MOTION made by Commissioner Ward and SECONDED by 

Commissioner Tierney the Board RESOLVED to authorize Deputy Chief Merritt to send 

up to four people to attend the National Fire Academy program to build a QAQI System 

at a cost of $314.23 per person. Ward -Aye, Taft – Aye, Pignataro – Aye, Tierney – Aye, 

Komorsky - Aye. Motion Carried. 
 
Deputy Chief Merritt stated he will be asking to send four people to EMS Expo. It is in 

Indianapolis, Indiana from October 22 through the 24th. The classes are phenomenal. There 

are pre-conferences and cadaver labs as well as speakers from around the world. It would be 

great to send people there. He is not requesting a vote on this tonight. They have not opened 

registration at the hotels and he does not have a price yet. Commissioner Tierney asked if 

there was a sign up deadline. Deputy Chief Merritt stated they have not even opened up the 

registration yet. He knows they have plenty of time, he just wanted to give the Board a heads 

up. 

 

Deputy Chief Merritt stated he has two contractual items for executive session. 

 Department – Chairman Komorsky stated there was nothing to report.  

 

 Union – Chairman Komorsky stated no one was here from the union. 

 

Chairman Komorsky asked Jeff Lenkowski if there were any updates on the phones. Jeff stated he had 

all of the information from Verizon. He needs to get with the chief to see what phone he wants. He 

needs to e-mail Commissioner Pignataro to see if he wants to do this now or wait until he gets back. 

Then he will need to speak with Commissioner Tierney, Taft, and the Chairman Komorsky to make sure 

everyone is on the same page. He stated Verizon has an offering for the iPhone 14, which would be 

free under New York State contract. Commissioner Taft’s phone is not yet eligible but will be in four 

months. The iPhones are eligible today and the Chief’s Android is eligible. It comes with a cord and a 

power block. They will also be getting a line of service for Deputy Chief Merritt and canceling the 

service lines that they had suspended for two other people. He does not find a phone line for 
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Commissioner Ward. Commissioner Ward stated he does not want one. Jeff asked Commissioner 

Pignataro if he wanted it shipped to him or if he wanted to hold off until he was back. Commissioner 

Pignataro stated if it was not imperative, so the he could  hold off on it until he came back. Chairman 

Komorsky asked how information would be transferred from the old phone to the new phone and Jeff 

said he would work on that when they came in. He stated the only expense would be for new cases for 

the new phones. Chairman Komorsky asked if there were any objections and there were none. He 

thanked Jeff for his work on this project. 

 

ABSTRACT:  $215,073.35 

Upon a MOTION made by Commissioner Ward and SECONDED by 

Commissioner Taft, the Board RESOLVED to pay the bills for end of January and 

beginning of February, as per the abstract for $215,073.35. Pignataro – Aye, Ward – 

Aye, Taft– Aye, Tierney– Aye, Komorsky – Aye. Motion carried.  

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

At 7:00 PM, Chairman Komorsky opened the meeting to public comments. There were none.  

 

At 7:00 PM, Chairman Komorsky closed the public comment section of the meeting.  

 
 
Chief Champion stated he had one item that he forgot to mention. They have spoken about the station 

alerting system for Station 1. He has spoken with Jeff and the Deputy Chief and they have initiated the 

process of looking into vendors. They did set up a meeting with Chief 360. He also briefed Jeff on the 

plan the Board has come up with for renovating Station 1. They are working together with a vendor to 

figure out what the best way would be for the wiring for ethernet and wireless for the building and any 

additional swipes that might need to go in. They will update the Board accordingly. 

 

Chairman Komorsky stated when he calls Station 1 on the telephone it bounces back to Station 2. 

Chief Champion stated it is set up like that by default so that if the crews are out in the bays working or 

training it will automatically ring at Station 2 so someone is answering the phone. Chairman Komorsky 

asked if it does ring there and Chief Champion stated it should. He stated Station 1 and Station 3 are 

set up that way. He will make sure that it does ring there. It also happens that if the doorbells are hit 

there and no one answers,  it will ring  at this station. Chief Champion stated he will make sure that 

they are not set on the do not disturb and that they are ringing at the stations. 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION: 

At 7:00 PM, upon a MOTION made by Commissioner Taft and SECONDED by 

Commissioner Ward, the Board RESOLVED to go into Executive Session to discuss five 

personnel issues, one civil service issue, and one 207A from Chief Champion, two 

contractual items from Deputy Chief Merritt, and one personnel and two contractual 

issues from Commissioner Ward. Pignataro – Aye, Ward – Aye, Taft – Aye, Tierney – Aye, 

Komorsky – Aye. Motion Carried.  

 

OPEN SESSION: 

At 9:25 PM, the Board resumed Open Session.  



LAGRANGE FIRE DISTRICT  
504 Freedom Plains Rd • Poughkeepsie, NY 12603 

  
 

 

BoFC Regular Meeting 2/11/25 
 
Please note that this meeting was conducted in person at 504 Freedom Plains Road in Poughkeepsie, NY, with an alternate 

location in the meeting room of 8715 Surf Drive in Panama City Beach, FL, - AND the Public Session portions of the meeting 

were open for public viewing via Microsoft Teams. 

 

PREPARE 2/25/25 MEETING AGENDA:  Secretary Le will prepare this. She said she also sent out the 

meeting notice for February 20. Commissioner Pignataro asked what the meeting was for. 

Commissioner Ward stated it is to do the contract award letters should they not get the extensions 

they asked for and the second part is for promotional and hiring purposes for the Chief. Attorney Hekle 

asked if they have heard back on the other two bidders in terms of the extension. Commissioner Ward 

stated they have heard from two, one was verbal, and they did not hear from the third the last that he 

knew. He does believe they need everybody to agree to go forward. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

At 8:16 PM, upon a Motion made by Commissioner Taft and SECONDED by 

Commissioner Ward, the Board RESOLVED to adjourn the meeting. 

Pignataro – Aye, Taft– Aye, Ward – Aye, Tierney – Aye, Komorsky – Aye. Motion carried. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by  

Julie Beyer  

on behalf of Bria Le – District Secretary  
Approved by the Board of Fire Commissioners on 2/25/25 



Estimate 620

Chipps Seamless Gutters LLC

DATE 02/05/25

BILL TO: WORK PERFORMED AT
2388 NY-82 2388 NY-82
LaGrangeville, NY  12540 LaGrangeville, NY  12540

 Details:

I can take down all the existing gutters/leaders and haul 
them offsite.  

Install white K style  6” 032 heavy gauge aluminum 
seamless gutters with 3”X4” leaders and elbows.

The gutters will secured to the facia board with 6” quick
screw hidden hangers.

All leaders will be secured to the building with 3”X4” 
pipe cleats. 

All leaders will tie into the 6” underground drainage. 

All end caps and corners will be sealed with Geocel 
silicone.

Replace the heat tape in the front of the building with new 
heat tape. 

All materials and labor are included to complete the job.

TOTAL: $8,000.00
NYS SALES TAX 8.25%: $660.00
TOTAL PRICE: $8,660.00

        The gutters will be secured to the facia board with 6" 
quick screw hidden hangers.

  All end caps will be sealed with Geocel silicone.
 

All materials and labor are included to complete the job.Total price for the job. $1,900     
THANK YOU FOR YOUR BUSINESS!
 
Joe Chiappalone (845) 204-1965






